
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                                           REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                                       JULY 11
, 2016
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Monday, July 11, 2016, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, Haynes, Reed, Soileau, Thibodeaux, Thompson, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  DiCapo and McMillan 
OTHERS PRESENT:  E. Lynn Lejeune, Cindy Stelly, James Lopez, Eunice Mayor Scott Fontenot, Eunice Councilman Dale Soileau, and Wayne Phillips and Jody Soileau with Slemco.
Commissioner James Soileau called the meeting to order. He also led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF JUNE 06, 2016: 
MOTION:
 CARTER

 SECOND:
REED
A motion was made by Cheryl Carter and seconded by Monita Reed to approve and accept the JUNE 06, 2016 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
HAYNES  

SECOND:
BATISTE

A motion was made by Vernon Haynes and seconded by Senic Batiste to approve and accept the JUNE 13, 2016 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
VIDRINE

SECOND:
CARTER
A motion was made by Ken Vidrine and seconded by Cheryl Carter to approve and 

accept the JUNE 20, 2016 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

OTHER BUSINESS:

NATIONAL WATERWAYS CONFERENCE:


The National Waterways Conference will be held on September 21-23 in Norfolk, VA. Lynn has asked all Board members who plan to attend to let Cindy know so all travel arrangements can be made. 
MRT:


Port Attorney James Lopez reported that MRT is still working very hard on their permits. He also reported that progress has been made with the Corps of Engineers. The Corps has an easement to deposit spoil for dredging that it got from Haas-Hirsch  
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during the time Haas-Hirsch owned the property. They have been trying to get that released for the past year. They recently have been put in touch with Stephanie Roberts with the Corps of Engineers. It has already been sent to the engineering section and she says they should have an answer in the next two weeks. She also believes it will be approved. This not only will be done on the MRT property, but also property to the South.
PORT OF ST. BERNARD:


Mr. Joe Accardo, Executive Director of the Ports Association of Louisiana, sent an email asking that all Ports join in filing an amicus curiae brief in support of the Port of St. Bernard. The Port of St. Bernard is involved in a lawsuit which has to do with expropriation. They expropriated a piece of property about four years ago and then turned around and leased the property to a private business. The landowner fought this based on the grounds that was the use of expropriation to take property from one person and turn it over to another. This is how most of the ports in our state have done things on expropriation because most of the ports don’t run their own operation. An amicus curiae means you are not a party to the lawsuit but you take a position that supports one of the parties. Mr. Lopez feels he does not have enough information on this at this time to make a recommendation to the Port board about it but feels there may be a timeline that would take place before the Port’s next Full Board Meeting. He asked that the Board give permission to either of the two committees that meet each month the right to make a decision when it comes up.


MOTION:
THIBODEAUX


SECOND:
BATISTE

A motion was made by Mike Thibodeaux and seconded by Senic Batiste authorizing either the Industrial Inducement Committee or the Executive Committee to make the decision to join with other Ports in the state in filing an amicus curiae brief in support of the Port of St. Bernard. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

Lynn took the opportunity to thank the Port Board for allowing her to serve in the capacity of Executive Director for the Port of Krotz Springs. She also thanked the City of Eunice for attending the meeting along with the two representatives in attendance from Slemco.

The next meeting date was scheduled for August 01, 2016. There being no
further business, Commissioner Monita Reed motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Mike Thibodeaux.



____________________________
CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY

